
Stratford Road Elementary School Site Based- April 18, 2019 

 Attendance: Alison Clark, Andrew Paskal, Lisa Razon, Michele LaLima, Marisa Pammer, Sara Bodeker, 

Melody Sherman, Brian Horath  

The meeting was called to order at 8:35am Diversity and Inclusivity Discussion 1. There is a continuation 

of a discussion from our previous meeting regarding how to ensure all members of our diverse school 

community are included (and can understand written school communications). 2. Alison Clark will be 

reaching out to Central Office to inquire about additional language translation options for School 

Messenger Notifications. 3. The PTA will explore getting representatives from as many diverse 

communities as possible to be at Back to School Night to sign people up for PTA Eblasts, PTA, and serve 

as informal interpreters and emissaries of the PTA. Building Updates 1. The adult and student 

bathrooms in the front of the building will be made ADA compliant. (summer 2019) 2. Ceiling and 

Lighting replacements will be done in the hallways and 28 rooms. The hallway by the Gymnasium was 

recently done and will not be re-done. (summer 2019) 3. Electric Hand-Dryers will be installed in the 

student bathrooms. (summer 2019) 4. A new Public Address (PA) System will be installed with coverage 

of all areas. (summer 2019) 5. Fire System Upgrade (summer 2019) 6. Replacement of Doors (which will 

include being installed with the SALTO locking system) (fall 2019). Currently this project has been or is in 

the process of being completed at all the other elementary schools. 7. Boiler Replacement (currently 

happening) 8. Masonry Work (summer 2019) 9. Replacement of Windows (begin during the 19-20 

school year or summer 2020) 10. Addition of upstairs adult restroom. Plans are currently with NYSED. 

(possibly during 19-20 school year) 11. Air Conditioning of Auditorium (2020) Budget Adopted with some 

Revisions 1. Increase in Mental Health Support with addition of a District-Wide Mental Health 

Interventionist. The hours of this employee are to be determined but may focus on the later part 

of/after traditional school hours. 2. Addition of a K-4 Behaviorist. 3. Breakage positions were added to 

replace ones already used at other schools. 4. Discovery Lab position expanded to full-time. Potential for 

4 trips per grade. 5. We already have a lot of supports in place to identify students at risk. These include 

Go Guardian, Say Something, and Scholar Chip. Go Guardian- On all chrome books. An alert is sent to 

principal if a student is accessing inappropriate websites or search terms. A screenshot is taken of 

student’s screen and a log of sites visited before and after is available. Say Something- Part of the Sandy 

Hook Promise. Anonymous reporting APP. Tips/Issues evaluated, and appropriate staff are notified. 

Scholar Chip- All visitors are screened when entering a building. If an alert is generated for someone on 

a Sex Offender Registry an administrator verifies if it is a true match. The meeting was adjourned at 

9:00am. Our final meeting is May 6th . 

 Respectfully submitted, Andrew Paskal 


